Editor:

Separation of church and state is one of the most important principles found in our Constitution. When church and state are combined, there can be no true freedom of conscience.  
I’m concerned that Neil Gorsuch, President Donald Trump’s nominee for the Supreme Court, doesn’t respect this crucial concept. As an appeals court judge, Gorsuch was sympathetic to arguments made by non-profit groups that didn’t want to tolerate the presence of birth control in employee health-care plans, even though they had been offered an accommodation that exempted them from paying for it. Views like this force workers to live under the religious beliefs of their bosses. No American should have his or her health-care decisions subjected to another person’s religious veto. 
Gorsuch also believes that there should be few limits on the government’s ability to erect and maintain religious symbols. In one case, he went so far as to assert that the Ten Commandments, a religious code of behavior found in the Bible, are not “just religious.” He argued that these religious rules could convey a “secular moral message.”

In another case, Gorsuch implied that the cross, which is universally recognized as the preeminent symbol of the Christian faith, did not actually send a religious message. He fails to understand that when the government displays religious symbols and codes, it divides our people. 
Under our Constitution, we are free to adopt the religion of our choice or reject them all. Faith is a personal, private matter. The government should stay out of it. Gorsuch seems to be untroubled by a high degree of government meddling in religious affairs. This makes him unfit for a seat on our nation’s highest court. 

